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Interpreter Services 

The Blue Plus contract with the Minnesota Department of Human Services requires that persons with 
limited English proficiency receive language assistance, as necessary. If a Blue Plus member does not 
speak English as their primary language and has a limited ability to read, speak, write, or understand 
English, the Care Coordinator may initiate the use of an interpreter to assist in assessment, care 
planning and on-going care coordination.  Blue Plus prefers the use of a formal interpreter over a family 
member, as best practice. 

When engaging interpreter services, Care Coordinators must use the most cost-effective means. A Care 
Coordinator and interpreter may set a time before the assessment to: 

• Discuss how to translate assessment concepts across cultures 

• Communicate the assessment process to review service options 

• Identify challenging concepts that might take longer to discuss. In some cultures, certain words, 
behaviors or particular feelings have no literal word translation. It may take extra time to 
describe the meanings of these words.  

The following are available to support and assist Care Coordinators when providing services to our 
members. 
 

Care Coordination visits: 

Interpreters are available through the Blue Plus interpreter network for your Care Coordination visits as 

needed. The contracted interpreter agencies will bill Blue Plus directly for services. Delegate agencies 

may contact the following providers below. 

 

Over the Phone services: 
Reach out to individual interpreter services provider for their process.  
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